
Statement by Mr. Kengo Otsuka 

Representative of Japan 

At the Meeting of the Sixth Committee 

On Agenda Item 79: Report of the International Law Commission on the Work of 

Its Sixty-fourth Session (Part I - Chapters I-III, IV, V and XID 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

At the outset, the delegation of Japan wishes to congratulate you most warmly 

for your election as Chair of the Sixth Committee. We are confident that we will have a 

most successful session this year under your excellent guidance. My delegation will 

cooperate with you on working towards a smooth and effective term of work. Our thanks 

and congratulations go to all the other members of the bureau as well. We also would 

like to extend our appreciation to the members of the Secretariat working under the 

outstanding leadership of Mr. Mikulka. We are well aware of the importance and, at the 

same time, the difficulties, of the work of the Codification Division of the Office of Legal 

Affairs, which is essential for the success of this Committee. 

Mr. Chairman, 

The delegation of Japan would like to address sad news regarding two former 

members of the International Law Commission. First, we all were shocked by the news 

that Mr. Carlos Calero Rodrigues, former member of Brazil from 1982 to 1996, passed 

away last year. Mr. Rodrigues, a prominent international legal scholar in his country 

and South America as a whole, wh85 
(Laole, ) Tj

0h23 0 0 10.1 590.68 319.45 273
(whole, ) Tj

0greatly0 0 10.1 1098.69 336.24 Tm

(Laole, ) Tj

0co496ibut4 0 0 10.1 1435.58 302.64 Tm

8Laole, 

a  

yeam

 e a m 
 
  



Secondly, we have learnt this May that Mr. Choung Il Chee from the Republic 

of Korea, a member of the Commission from 2002 to 2006, passed away. Anyone who 

witnessed the actual discussion at the International Law Commission in Geneva must 

know how honest and passionate he was during 



To that end, the delegation of Japan has to point out again, as at the past 

sessions, that recent practice of the International Law Commission should be 

reconsidered. In particular, the tendency of the Commission to set up study groups has 

only limited effect for the development of international law. Taking this opportunity, we 



deliberation of the Guide to Practice on Reservation to Treaties with article based 

comments, in order to make the Guide a more sophisticated rule in the area of law of 

treaty. We truly hope that the discussion in this Committee will benefit the Commission 

for their next opportunity of deliberation in 2013. 

Expulsion of Aliens 

Mr. Chairman, 

Let me turn now to the topic of the programme of work held in the Sixty-fourth 

session. 

With regard to the topic of "Expulsion of Aliens," the delegation of Japan would 

like to express its gratitude to the Special 




